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Why Focus on Youth Voice?

• Youth bring fresh, new, and 
relevant ideas to the table
•High school students have the 

near-peer advantage as staff

•Raising youth voice gives 
students a sense of pride and 
purpose in their program

•High school staff in our programs 
may become fulltime staff or 
advocates for afterschool in the 
future



BSB Youth Voice Initiatives

•Youth Brainstorming Sheets (grades K-8)

•Design Studio (grades 9-12 and college)

•Youth Leadership Council (grades 9-12)

https://beyondschoolbells.org/youth-voice/youth-brainstorming-sheets.html
https://beyondschoolbells.org/youth-voice/design-studio.html
https://beyondschoolbells.org/youth-voice/youth-leadership-council.html


What is the Youth Leadership 
Council (YLC)?
• Semester-long paid cohort experience

• Led by Beyond School Bells (me!)

• Select 5-15 students from an online application process

• Virtual meetings (minimal outside work)
• Team-building, professional development, and YLC project work time
• Based on student availability (weekday evenings)

• Encourage students to take a leadership role in their programs (YLC project)



Overview of Past Cohorts
Spring 2023 Cohort

• Recruitment early December

• Council meetings January-May

• 11 students from 7 afterschool 
programs



Overview of Past Cohorts
Fall 2023 Cohort

• Recruitment early July

• Council meetings August-October

• 5 students from 5 afterschool 
programs



YLC Project Spotlight
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YLC Project Spotlight



Spring 2023 Survey Results



Fall 2023 Survey Results



Lessons Learned
Recruitment and Cohort Timing 2024

• Move fall recruitment later (through August) with meetings starting in September

• Addition of a concentrated summer cohort in July

Meetings and Content

• Add 2-3 meetings to allow for more team bonding and work time

• Invite more content experts to lead professional development



Highlights
Students:

• Make friends with high school staff from across the state

• Learn from select guest speakers participate in professional development

• Receive a $250 stipend from BSB for completing the experience

• Are empowered to take a leadership role in their program

Program:

• Free opportunity to help your high school staff grow and develop as leaders!



Getting Involved in YLC

•Applications for the July cohort will open at the beginning of May

• Students can apply for YLC via an online application process

•Make sure to subscribe to the BSB newsletter or periodically check 
our website for updates about the upcoming summer cohort!



Any Questions for Me?
My Contact Info:

Lauren Clark

Beyond School Bells

lclark@nebraskachildren.org 

Website:

https://beyondschoolbells.org/youth-voice/youth-leadership-council.html

Visit the website

mailto:lclark@nebraskachildren.org
https://beyondschoolbells.org/youth-voice/youth-leadership-council.html



